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August l9,20ll

Jason llollan{Ph-D
830 Cozette Court #103
Las Vegas, Nevada 89144

Dear Dr. Holland:

The Board has received an official report from the Professional Examination
Service concerning ttre results of the Examination for the Professional Practice in
Psychology (EPPP, form7167411) that was administered to you on August 11, 201l. I
am pleased to inforrn you tlat your scaled score of 630 is above the minimum passing
standard set for psychologists by the Association of State and Provincial Psychology
Bomds.

The Board extends congratulations on your achievements.

Sincerely,
for the Board of Psychological Examiners

Gary Lenkeit, Ph.D., President
GL/mea


